Booster Meeting Minutes

11-6-18

Meeting called to order by Kyra Davis at 7:05 p.m.

In attendance: Dana Drew, Mellissa Chavez, Brooke Nigh, Nancy Knepper, Kristi Suarez, Jason Scott,
Sherri Godwin, Misty Staton, Ashley Benson, Todd Riley, Debbie Wheat, Lewis Wheat, Donna Callahan,
Dawn Ehrgott, Ron Mitchell, Melissa Mitchell, Jessica Huff.

Financial
-We are still waiting for a few bills from Penske for cab rental.

-State Finals hosting went really well from both a performance standpoint and hosting. We received a
lot of compliments. Ticket sales brought in $9,004. ISSMA receives 60 percent of that amount.
Concessions brought in $1,750. We had 460 people come in that had programs stamped from the
Lawrence program. We aren’t sure how the funds will be handled that were paid at Lawrence.

Current Account Balances:
Checking Account- $49,616.51
Savings — $8,722.64
Committee Reports

Hospitality- The banquet went well. Parent support is really appreciated. The kids were well taken care
of and ate well for the whole season.

Uniforms- Had a steady group of people washing uniforms. It was nice to have a group of people that
took a section and were responsible for them for the entire season. The uniform room will be organized
probably after the holidays. It was noted that the shoulder pads are the part of the uniform wearing out
the fastest. An Idea was brought up to sew new shoulder pads to help the uniforms last a few more
years.

Fundraising- World Finest Chocolate sales starting the end of the month.

Spirit Wear order is currently online. Items will be back in time for Christmas. Sale ends on December
5th,

There will be a Dine to Donate event at Culver’s Hamilton Town Center location on December 11th. We
need volunteers to work.

There is Snow Whirl callout meeting planned for November 13™- For Snow Whirl we need volunteers
from Friday night to Sunday. Snow Whirl has been an increasingly popular event, so we need as many
people to help as possible. Princess Snow Whirl will take place the day after Snow Whirl. Last year’s
attendance more than doubled the prior year attendance. We are still expecting it to be a well-attended
event.



Spirit Committee- The cafeteria worked well for the banquet. The decorations looked great and turning
down the lights really helped to set the atmosphere.

Communications- Mary Jo Adams has been taking care of Facebooks posts and the video for the
banquet. Lots of parents shared photos which helped make a great end of season video.

Equipment- Cabs were rented from Penske after the first week.

Scrip- Watch for percentages to go up around Thanksgiving. There are also more places doing e- cards.
1%t and 3" Tuesdays are when the orders are due and placed if you are getting a plastic card.

Misty Staton motioned to adjourn. The motioned was seconded by Brooke Nigh.

Meeting adjourned at 8:21 p.m.



